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RUSHVILLE CITY UTILITIES 

330 N. Main St., Suite 200 

Rushville, IN 46173 

 

 
    Minutes of the Utility Board Meeting, April 11, 2023 

The Board of Works met at the City Center Council Chambers 

 

 

 

Mayor Pavey called the meeting to order.  

 

Board Members Present:  

  

 Brad Berkemeier 

 Maria Bridges  

 Gary Cameron 

Phil King 

 

   

  

 Others present: 

 

 Greg Shook   Superintendent 

Gina Jenkins   Office Manager 

Geoff Wesling   City Attorney 

Kevin Shook   Wastewater Foreman 

 

 

Gary Cameron motioned to approve the March 14, 2023 board minutes.  Brad Berkemeier seconded 

the motion.  The motion carried. 

 

During the Utility Superintendent’s report, Greg Shook told everyone that there were no violations 

in the month of March.  The unaccounted water loss was at 9% for the month.  Greg also said that 

per a request from the Rushville Street Department, the storm sewer line on Trane Lane was jetted 

because of debris build up.   

 

Gina Jenkins, Office Manager reported that Danielle Cameron job shadowed her in March and  

that Gina offered Danielle a summer internship beginning in May.   

 

Under Customer Concerns, Greg told everyone that a Water employee had not turned a meter valve 

on all the way at 902 N. Benjamin Street and owner, Alice McQueen thought there were issues with 

the water lines and hired a plumber to come in.  The plumber found that the valve to the meter was  

not turned on all the way.  Alice is requesting that City Utilities pay the plumber’s bill.  Greg has 

not received the bill from Alice yet so this matter is tabled until the May meeting.   

 

Under New Business, Greg told everyone that hydrant flushing will begin the week of April 23rd.  It 

will be posted on Facebook and Text-em-all will be used to also notify the customers.     

 



 2 

There was no unfinished business. 

 

Maria Bridges checked claims for the month.  Maria motioned to approve the claims. Brad 

Berkemeier seconded the motion.  The motion carried.   

 

There was no Mayor’s report for the month. 

 

There were no Items Not Known in Advance. 

 

Brad motioned to adjourn.  Maria seconded the motion. The motion carried.  

 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday, May 9, 2023 at 5:30 p.m. at the City Center Council 

Chambers.   

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

   


